Commonwealth of Kentucky

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

702 Capitol Avenue, Suite 367 Frankfort, KY 40601 Home: 606-549-3439 Message Line: 800-372-7181 Email: Regina.Huff@lrc.ky.gov



COMMITTEES:

Education
Appropriations and Revenue
Veterans, Military Affairs &
Public Protection
Chairwoman of Budget Review
Subcommittee on K-12 Education

Dear Kentucky Public Service Commission,

The COVID-19 crisis has shown all of us in District 82 just how critical reliable internet access is to our everyday lives. With Kentuckians across the Commonwealth operating their day-to-day lives from home, businesses need to connect remotely to their customers; seniors, veterans, and others need access to telehealth and online government services; and – of special importance to me as an educator – teachers and students need to adapt to the new online learning reality. Expanding broadband access to unserved areas has always been important but must now be treated as a top priority.

Members of the General Assembly are working hard to increase broadband accessibility across the entire Commonwealth, but we need the Public Service Commission's (PSC) help. The PSC is currently in the unique position to help thousands of Kentuckians connect to broadband by addressing the currently complex and costly process of building out broadband on utility poles.

The PSC has the opportunity to help Kentuckians not only survive this crisis but thrive -- and we hope you keep this in mind throughout the proceeding.

Sincerely,

Representative Regina Petrey Huff

District 82

RH:db